

FIRST 5 EL DORADO CHILDREN AND FAMILIES COMMISSION

MEMO

TO: El Dorado County Board of Supervisors

FROM: Kathleen Guerrero, Executive Director

First 5 El Dorado Commission

DATE: July 9, 2018

RE: Ad Hoc Workgroup on Cannabis

First 5 El Dorado Commission supports community connections for the purposes of healthy brains, supporting caring relationships and building strong families through Community Hubs.

At the March 2018 meeting, Commissioners discussed the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Ad Hoc Workgroup on Cannabis, specifically their work developing language for a ballot initiative. As a result of this discussion, Commission Staff engaged the Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACES) Collaborative Steering Committee to develop recommendations to support children and families. Committee members met on March 21, 2018 and April 18, 2018 to discuss recommendations:

"Should the Ad Hoc Committee dedicate revenues on behalf of children and families, funding could support evaluation, data collection, reporting and outreach plans for Healthy Communities."

Countywide evaluation provides critical data in understanding issues affecting family wellbeing and inform cost effective and timely interventions I supporting Health Communities. After consideration, the First 5 El Dorado Commission approved this recommendation at their May 14, 2018 meeting.



COMMISSIONERS:

Ginger Swigart, Chair Community Representative Trey Washburn MD, Vice Chair Medical Representative Patricia Charles-Heathers, PhD EDC HHSA Representative

Ed Manansala, EdD Education Representative Sue Novasel EDC Board of Supervisors Sabrina Owen EDC HHSA Representative

Janet Saitman Community Representative Drew Woodall Community Representative Program Coordinator Connie Zelinsky Community Representative Program Assistant

Kathleen Guerrero, MA Director

Andrea Powers, MBA Heather Federmeyer

First 5 El Dorado Commission

2776 Ray Lawyer Drive Placerville, CA 95667 530.622.5787 P 530.622.6761 F

www.firstseldogfado.com